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Council of Catholic Women



                                     
   Fireside Room April 2, 2018 10:00 AM
“Caring, Catholic Women united in Christ’s love, in service to others”
Members Present:   Bonnie S., Terri M., Janelle H., Lanette A., Karen D., Brenda D., Dorothy F., Alice H., Sharon I.,
Lucy L., Ann M., Louise N., and Gail S.

Welcome and The Prayer to Our Lady of Good Counsel - Read by all at meeting
Mission Statement: To work closely with our parish in meeting spiritual and human needs by creating a spirit of unity through prayers, enrichment, and service in fulfilling the mission of Christ.  To promote the spiritual life of our members.  To aid and maintain projects of benefit for the church and the parish (and our community).

Secretary’s Report:  Bonnie asked those present to read over the minutes.  Alice H., made a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was seconded. The motion was carried.
Treasurer’s Report:   Ending balance as of March 19, 2018 is $15,634.21.   Treasurer’s Report was presented by Janelle H.  There was a $250 donation to the food shelf.  The St. Pat’s brunch free will offering amounted to $531.00.    
Correspondence:   We received a thank you from Ev Svoboda. The Crisis Nursery sent a thank you for the “Welcome Baby Basket”.  And we received a thank you from Pati Kachel.
St. Patrick’s Day Brunch: This charming event was well attended. A BIG thank you to Sharon Iano and all kitchen helpers and decorators! Lanette A., suggested having Pati back for a couple’s event later this year.
Quilt Bingo April 22 Little Mountain Elementary – Update and finalize details
· There have been 47 quilts made to date.  And quilts are still coming in!
· KC’s will get additional bingo cards and will help with the “operations” of the bingo event
· Our Youth group will organize and sell snacks; so far, they have 2 adults and 9 youth volunteers
· Bagged lunch – Linda K. and Jan A. “volunteered” to lead this activity.  A bagged lunch is $5.00.
These lunches will be put together Saturday late afternoon.
· Craft Corner – Janelle H. and Lanette A. will head up.

· Advertising – Terri has advertised in the same places as we did for the Fall Boutique. Janelle arranged for River City Signs and contacted the Chamber.  The ad was seen in the Drummer.  We plan on placing “Save the Date” table signs at the Pancake breakfast.
· Quilts will be displayed in Gathering Space after Masses April 7-8, April 14-15

· We can set up at Little Mountain Friday evening from 6 to 7:30 (tables and chairs)

· Help needed for Sat the 21st (packing bagged lunches in the late afternoon) and Sun the 22nd.

MANY Helpers needed in many areas.  Sign up sheets were passed around.  Contact Bonnie (612-237-8062) or Char (763-234-6959) for any questions about the sign-up sheets and/or to volunteer.
There was a discussion about the condition of our banner and the need for a new, more updated one.  The suggestion was made to contact Jim Sidla.

Reminder ACCW Convention, Stillwater, April 20-21.  See Bonnie for more details on this event.
NEW BUSINESS:
KC/CCW Scholarship Awards and Baccalaureate Mass
· Application information and notices are being placed in the bulletin all through April

· KC are giving 4 scholarships, CCW is giving 2 scholarships

· Bonnie asked for volunteers to read the applications probably around May 7th or 8th 

· Baccalaureate Mass, May 20th, 10:30.  Helpers are needed after mass to serve refreshments.
HSA made a request of the CCW ladies to help clean up and wash dishes after their Awards Dinner on Monday, April 23rd, 7:00 PM. After discussion, it was decided that our Quilt Bingo is requiring many volunteer hours Fri, Sat. and Sunday and that we asked Bonnie to respectfully decline the request for Monday this time.

May Meeting Extravaganza! 
Date: Thursday, May 10th      

5:30 – Social hour    6:00- Potluck Dinner    6:45- CCW Meeting   
Terri, Alice, Dorothy and Karen D. will set-up around 4:30 pm.  It was decided to have a potluck of salads, hotdishes, and desserts (coffee and lemonade). Bonnie will put a notice in the Bulletin.  We will also do an email blast to all ladies of the parish on our email list.
Other items: Janelle provided information about a successful talk by Dan Dillinger (about the rosary) and wondered if CCW ladies would like this same talk.  Perhaps we could do this in October which is the Month of the Rosary.
Bonnie mentioned that she is still looking for a person to step into the Vice President role.  This Vice President would then take over the role of President in one year.

Lucy mentioned that she has some items for Project Smile (an event we discussed earlier this year).  
Meeting closed with all reciting CCW closing prayer.
Boutique Crafting Days and Nights:  Friday, April 13th; Tuesday, April 24th, Tuesday, May 8th, Thursday, May 31st. All at 9:00 AM
CCW Meeting:    Next CCW meeting will be held on Thursday, May 10th in the evening. We are all challenged to bring a new guest (possible new CCW member) to our evening social and meeting.
